
NORTON BUCKLAND & STONE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 19TH MAY 2023
 Thirty members of the public attended
1.
Opening
Chairman of the Parish Council Cllr.A.Trim opened the meeting at 7.30pm and welcomed 30 members of the public. Cllr. Trim also welcomed Cllr. Lloyd Bowen, local councillor for Teynham & Lynsted along with Katie Jordon PSCO who will discuss crime prevention. 
Cllr Trim explained that this meeting was for the people of the parish to express their own views and there will be also an Open Forum so that people can discuss their thoughts.

He hoped everyone would enjoy the evening.
2.
Approval of Minutes

The annual minutes of 19th May 2022 were approved as a correct record and duly signed
3.
Matters arising

A parishioner requested updates on the housing situation and the Doctors surgery
4.
Open Forum
PSCO Katie Jordan introduced herself as the local PSCO and offered the following advice.

 
She stated that crime in the arena is very low. However, there had been several burglaries and she encouraged people not to leave packages outside or by their front doors.  Also not to leave windows open or ajar.  When people knock the door and introduced themselves from a certain company e.g. 
The Water Board etc., always call the company to confirm.  People will knock on a door with an excuse that they are being chased and asking if you could call am ambulance, they will say anything to get inside your house and then one person will distract you whilst the other will search your home. A spy hole in your door is very useful before opening and always ask for id.

Low fences at the front of your property so no one is able to hide are useful whilst taller fencing with plastic spikes/prickly plants are better at the side and rear of the property. Also gravel driveways are helpful to hear people approaching the house.

Shed burglaries are very common and people will try to get into shed/garages before breaking into a house therefore battery-operated shed alarms are very useful. Police will always check to see if property is marked this will show up under a UVPC light. Always cover valuables in a shed or garage with a sheet if visible as opportunist will strike if they see something worth stealing. Katie had several samples to give away this evening but is happy to supply more if anyone would like to leave their name and phone number and she will arrange to get the items to you.

Cllr Lloyd Bowen thanked Katie and stated that people absolutely need to check proceed with caution.  Katie replied saying that people pretend to be the Police calling people on the phone saying that they have someone in custody so that they can extract their details. She advised that you should always hang up the phone and call 999 or 101 to confirm their details and never give out your bank details.
A parishioner asked the difference in service to a PC/PCSO. Katie explained that a PCSO usually only deal with the community. She stated that she is happy to stay at the meeting and answer any other questions.
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Cllr. Lloyd Bowen 
Thanked everyone who voted for him as he was re-elected to SBC and stated it was very much appreciated.  He explained that he was married and had lived in Teynham for 20 years, and had 
a 10-year-old daughter. He stated that putting party colour aside he said that will always do his best.  
Julien Speed has taken over from Mike Whiting and he will stand for a KCC seat. 
If anyone has any questions at all please do e mail him or contact with him on face book.
Lloyds stated that politics were low in peoples mind set atm and Councils struggle to get people to stand including Parish Councils.  He would like to encourage people to make a change within Swale.
Money is tight across the board with KCC although the A2 will be closed from 20th June – 5th July overnight for re-surfacing. 
The local plan is currently on pause but looking at the housing targets the 1400 proposed housing in Teynham towards Sittingbourne would have a huge impact.  The by-pass has also been paused but stated that he would fight it till he was “blue in the face”
There was also a proposal for 300 houses Coolchain/Frognal Lane, if this was agreed there would be a new roundabout by Coolchain into the new estate. The application for a residential site has not yet got planning permission although the preparatory work is going ahead and the application will go to the planning committee. It would be useful if as many people as possible would comment through the planning portal. There are also plans to build 10 or more houses in Lynsted Lane.
The disused doctors surgery by the Co-Op in Teynham is rotting away with the surgery as it has moved to Sittingbourne but it should be returned to Teynham. People cannot afford the expensive price of £17.00 for one bus journey. People living in rural arenas are in need of a bus service and the suggestion of bringing a mobile unit to the school in Teynham was rejected.

A local land owner is willing to donate land free of charge for a surgery if the NHS will build it.
KCC want to reduce waste re-cycle centres.  This indeed would mean the closure of Faversham and Lloyd urged everyone to email KCC.  It is not reasonable to expect people to travel to Herne Bay for waste and will possibly result in more fly tipping He urged people not to touch any fly tipping as it can not then be acted upon if it has been disturbed so the best course of action is to take pictures and report it.  The pedestrian crossing at Teynham Station is due to be closed with no sign of a new footpath.

Questions included any updates on the live application for nine and half thousand houses to be built and the possibility of Teynham School being demolished and a new school built on the land,

Two parishioners
Advised people regarding land belonging to Mr. Albert Connors in Provender Lane by “Go Mowers” that there had been an Eastern European family living upstairs in the barn premises  The family left but have now returned. They are concerned about the misuse of land where Mr Connors has sited between 12/20 metal containers  and massive bonfires are being lit. These activities are not related to “Go Mowers” They have taken photographs and would urge people to send their objections SBC by the end of the month.
The Chairman of the Parish Council suggested taking a short bio break so that everyone could also have their wine glasses replenished.
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5
 Parish Council Chairman’s  Annual Review


Cllr. Trim thanked everyone for attending and he hoped that they had enjoyed the evening.

He also thanks Cllr. Lloyd Bowen for his comprehensive plan and Katie  and Katie Jordan for her advice. He advised that he would keep his review as short as possible.  
He stated that there had been a small increase in the precept by £400 due largely to the rising price of electricity and other costs. There had been six bi monthly Parish Council meetings with attendance of Parish Councillors at 80%  Fifteen planning applications had been received with the PC only objecting to one application which was then subsequently withdrawn.  
There is no indication or update on the old Wyevale Garden site from Saville’s. Travellers had gain entry and moved onto the site removing the large bollards that were placed at the side entrance.  There was no response from the police therefore Saville’s were contact by the PC and they employed bailiffs to move them on. However, a large amount of rubbish had accumulated on the site and in Norton Road. 

The Parish Council continue to have problems with litter, road sweeping, potholes and drainage issues being attended to with potholes being never ending and when reported the PC are told that they are not deep enough for KCC to repair.       
In conclusion the Chairman thanked his fellow Councillors for attending the meetings and the ladies for supplying and preparing snacks for the tables

He also thanked Mrs Childs the Parish Councils’ clerk for being extremely active again this year and keeping the business going.
He hoped that everyone enjoyed the meeting

8.
Any other Business
There was no further business.

9.
Closure of Meeting


The Chairman closed the meeting at 
9.55 pm
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